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| am writing to provide you with some detail about a proposal from the Department of Labor
to extend the fiduciary rule’s compliance date to June 9, 2017 (a 60-day delay). The
comment deadline regarding the delay is March 17, 2017.

Importantly, the proposal also requests broader comment on the rule itself, and the DOL
has provided a lengthier comment period for that commentary. In summary, the DOL
requests comment in response to President Trump’s February 3, 2017 memorandum
directing DOL to examine whether the final fiduciary rule may adversely affect the ability of
Americans to gain access to retirement information and financial advice. These comments
are due on April 17.

The notice explains that the 60-day delay is intended to give DOL time to undertake the
examination required by the President’s memorandum (perhaps as opposed to alleviating
compliance concerns). The notice explains that the 60-day delay would guard against the
risk of disruption of the marketplace that would result from the rule and exemptions
becoming applicable before DOL completes the examination and determinations required
by the President’s memorandum regarding whether to rescind or revise the rule. The
notice asks a number of questions relating to both the 60-day delay and the examination
required under the President’s memorandum. For example, with respect to the 60-day
delay, the notice asks questions about the impact of the delay on retirement investors and
questions regarding potential savings in compliance “start-up costs” associated with a
delay in the applicability date.

We, of course, are closely reviewing the proposal and the DOL’s request for comments. We
will reach out to the appropriate committees and working groups for input and advice about
our responses to DOL. We will keep those groups closely advised of our work.



Link to the Federal Register:

https://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2017-03-02/pdf/2017-04096.pdf
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